## Celebration Newsletter

Friday 11th March 2022

Dear parents/carers,

What a busy week it has been at Park Brow! Year 5 have enjoyed their residential trip to CHET, and year 3 have finished their block of swimming leisure at the leisure centre.

Friday 18th March is Red Nose Day. On this day, pupils can come to school in red clothing. We ask for £1 donation for this day. Throughout the week, red noses will be on sale of an afternoon. These are one per child and sold at £1.50 each. If your child would like to purchase a red nose, please ensure they have the money in school with them.

Enjoy a restful weekend.

### CHET Residential

Year 5 had a wonderful 3 days at Crosby Hall Educational Trust (CHET) this week. The pupils had 3 full days of activities that helped develop independence, team work, resilience and challenge. Throughout the trip the pupils and staff participated in activities such as night line, shelter building, fencing, archery and the most memorable being the swamp crossing, which created an extremely muddy aftermath. Our year 5 pupils were a credit to their families and our school during the trip and thoroughly amerced themselves into the activities.













Thank you to all of the staff that attended the residential trip!

### World Book Day

We celebrated World Book Day in our comfy clothes and some wonderful character costumes. The pupils enjoyed some fun book-related activities in class, as well taking part in our whole school reading challenge. Each class has been reading 2 books per day and voting for their favourite within the first round of the challenge. Soon, pupils will begin round 2, and will continue reading a selection of books before voting for their overall favourite.



Pupils have also been busy creating their Book In A Box. Pupils were given a homework project to create a book in a box. Some pupils created p articular scenes from their favourite stories, whilst other recreated the front cover. The projects were wonderful and proved very difficult for our judges to pick year group winners. Well done to those who won, and a big thank you to all of the parents and carers who helped the pupils bring their project to life.

#### Owl Visit

As part of our Owl and The Pussycat project, we had some very exciting visitors last week. On Friday, all the pupils and staff enjoyed assemblies with some real owls. The owls were accompanied by their owners who gave a wonderful, informative talk about them. Some of the children enjoyed holding the owls, whilst others enjoyed the flying show. Lots of wonderful writing and art work has been happening in school to support this project.









## Carabao Trophy Visit

Following Liverpool Football Club's intense football final on Sunday 28th February, a group of pupils were invited to Liverpool Football Club's Sports Centre to see the Caraboa Trophy in person. The year 5 and 6 pupils were chosen at random and very excited to see the trophy—even those that support Everton were pleased to go on the visit.







# Attendance

RC	87%
RMc	95%
1 <i>C</i>	82%
1L	88%
2R	89%
2B	93%
3F	92%
3H	97%
4W	95%
4 <i>G</i>	89%
5 <i>C</i>	98%
50	96%
6B	95%
6K	92%